# Village Of Cuyahoga Heights



# November 2017

www.cuyahogaheights.com

## **Future Important Dates:**

November 23 Happy Thanksgiving

Village Hall/Service Department Closed

November 24 Village Hall/Service

**Department Closed** 

Tree Lighting Ceremony
at 6:30 p.m. - CANCELLED
Due to Football Game Conflict

December 1 Christmas Stocking

Registration Deadline

December 17 Santa Claus is Coming

to Town

11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

\*You must be registered for Santa

to stop at your residence

December 17 Holiday Food Drive

11:00 a.m.

\*Please leave your non-perishable

food items on your front

porch/steps

December 17 Holiday Lighting Contest

5:00 p.m.

## **Meeting Reminders:**

**Council Meetings** 

2nd Wednesday of the month at 7 p.m.

**Work Sessions of Council** 

4th Wednesday of the month at 6 p.m. only in Jan, Feb, Mar, Apr, May & Oct

**Zoning Board Meetings** 

3rd Wednesday of the month at 6 p.m.

**Economic Development Committee** 

2nd Wednesday of the month at 5 p.m. Only in Jan, Feb, Mar, Apr, May & Oct

**Finance Committee** 

2<sup>nd</sup> Wednesday of the month at 5:30 p.m. Only in Jan, Feb, Mar, Apr, May & Oct

Village Hall office hours are Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. and 1:00-4:30 p.m.

Minutes of our Council Meetings are posted every month under the Government tab and under Village Council – Agenda/Minutes on our website at www.cuyahogaheights.com



Village Hall Phone: 216-641-7020 Fax: 216-641-8485



## Village of Cuyahoga Heights Newsletter ~November 2017

## Dispatch:



There have been a few SwiftReach notifications sent out recently, if you did not receive one and would like to start receiving them please contact Barb Cash at the Police Department-216-883-6800.

Please update Barb with any new telephone numbers you would like added or numbers that may need to be removed from our Swiftreach emergency contact system. This would include if you no longer have a home phone (landline) and only use a cell phone. The Swiftreach system is for emergency notifications such as tornado warnings, also for giving Village residents information regarding the happening of the Village. The phone numbers are kept strictly confidential and are not given out to the public. You can also make these changes on the Village webpage following the SwiftReach link.



#### West Side Market

Just a reminder that we will be going to the West Side Market on Saturday, December 2. The bus will pick up residents at their home beginning at 7:00 a.m. Shoppers will have a couple of hours to enjoy all the market has to offer; the bus will depart the market at 9:45 a.m. to bring you back to your residence. Residents must register by calling the Village Hall no later than 3:30 p.m. Friday, the day before the trip. Please also note that children 15 years of age and younger must be accompanied by an adult.



#### **Bus Trips**

Our Village bus operates one to two times per week for our Village residents, free of charge; schedules are distributed with the Village newsletter. Reservations are required and obtained by calling the Village Hall at 641-7020 before 8:30 a.m. on the morning of the trip. For a Saturday trip, please call the Village Hall before 3:30 p.m. on Friday. All trips leave approximately at 9:00 a.m. unless otherwise noted. In addition, pickups and drop-offs are made at the resident's home. Please note that there is a \$5.00 non-resident fee.



## Village of Cuyahoga Heights Newsletter ~ November 2017

# Service Department:

### **Hazardous Waste Round-Up**

This is a year round program – please call the Village Hall if you have hazardous waste that needs to be picked up.

## Leaf Pick Up

Fall is upon us and we would like to remind our residents to rake their leaves to the tree lawn; our Service Department will then dispose of them for you

## Snow Removal Program \* Residential Snow Removal Program

- All Village roadways will be plowed first and maintained prior to any driveways being plowed.
- Once the Service Director feels that the roadways and municipal buildings have been maintained, the driveways of our **senior citizens** will be plowed (using the same criteria that applies to our grass cutting service).
- Afterwards, taking into consideration manpower, time and safety issues the Village will **help** residents with their driveways in the event of a storm that produces more than 2-4 inches of snow at the resident's request.
- All residents must have driveway markers in place in order to allow the Service Department to plow their driveway. The Village will provide markers and place them for all seniors who qualify for the "grass cutting program." Residents with shorter driveways need 4 markers in place, and long driveways must have 6 markers. They need to be placed at the beginning, middle (if long drive), and at the end of your drive. If you wish to purchase markers from the Village for \$1 each, please stop at the Service Department. Should you have any questions please contact Service Director, Dave Sammons at 216-641-3505.
- Please note that residents are responsible for cleaning their driveway aprons, as it is difficult to plow them over again after the streets are plowed. Each homeowner and/or resident must have a waiver of liability on file at our Service Department. If you already have filled out a waiver of liability and there have been no changes to it, there will be no need to fill out a new one.



#### **Apartment for Rent**

7134 Bletch Court – Above Garage

Bathroom: Shower only- no tub, kitchen equipped with stove and refrigerator. 2 rooms down, 1 room up.1 garage space. Plenty of storage

Please call (330) 468-2310 for appointment